NGAO optomechanical meeting

September 15, 2009

Attendees: Lockwood, Adkins, deLaCroix, Bell, Velur, Wizinowich

K mirror polarization should match the current rotator. This may mean the two grazing incidence flats are coated with aluminum, which will have an effect on the throughput/emissivity budget.

Simulator requirements on HOWFS (issue remaining from Sept 8 meeting): Viswa to send email summarizing requirements.

Need more “shape” info before starting on enclosure layout:

1) DSM feed is not finalized. Reni needs to provide the options to Chris Lockwood in order to add these optics to the opto-mechanical drawing. 

2) Need to add the acquisition camera pickoff. Do we assume the entire acquisition system is inside or outside the cold space? Assuming outside, we’ll need a window. Chris Lockwood should contact Chris Neyman on this interface issue.

3) Need to work with Thomas Stallcup on the telescope simulator interface. Current concept is to have the TS outside the cold space and feeding into the front window using a deployable fold mirror. A second fold mirror will allow the telescope simulator to sit on the optical table. Since the optical table is to be cooled, the mounting mechanism needs to be a kinematic free-expansion design.

There was discussion about the size of the K-mirror; it should be about the same size as the one in the current AO system since the field is the same. Reni (not here this week), needs to confirm this. Unfortunately a CAD drawing of the current K-mirror, in a format importable to Solid Works, does not exist, so Chris will need to draw one. Jim Bell has specific suggestions for improving access to the mirrors for recoating. He will add or update entries in the requirements database accordingly.

Brian Bauman should talk to Thomas Stallcup and to Viswa Velur about his broadband lens design method. This might help with the simulator and LOWFS feeds.

Nov 5 is mini-review date for the opto-mechanics.

